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In this first UK solo presentation since his 1978 
'text/context' showing at Modern Art Oxford, Kosuth has 
divided the gallery in four equal parts presenting works 
spanning four decades. Especially well known for his 
critiques of the institutionalisation of art, this survey 
presentation of the American conceptual art pioneer comes 
almost near a Kunsthalle update of his work for London. 
 
For Kosuth, art is prior to its material; the very process 
of its being questioned constitutes it. For him, texts, as 
art, demystify themselves, and reorganise the nature of the 
relationship between the viewer and the work. 
A light box citing from Adorno's 'Minima Moralia' in the 
galleries front window introduces the exhibition 
conceptually by transferring the thinkers 'cells of reality' 
into a modus operandi for the converging displays inside. 
Upon entering the gallery the viewer is confronted with the 
artists early investigations from the 1960's including key 
works such as One and Three Photographs [Ety./Hist.] and any 
two meter square sheet of glass to lean against any wall, 
characteristic for a period of minimal conceptualism. 
 
The first two galleries are then connected by a white neon 
lettering reading 'on the tactile side there is no 
counterpart to contemplation on the optical side. as regards 
architecture, habit determines to a large extend even 
optical reception'. This is not only a perpetuation of Ex 
Libris, Frankfurt (für W.B.), 1990, a public work installed 
on a building façade near the Frankfurt MMK, but also an 
attempt to include local architecture as a context, giving 
rise to meaning of the work otherwise constituted by the 
individual beholder. 
 
Kosuth -like Freud- is not concerned with linguistic 
clarity, but with the interpretation of psyche or art. 
Having once framed the theories of Freud as 'made-ready' for 
his work, Kosuth is, in the continuation of the Freud series 
1980-1989, juxtaposing the ruby red version of Freud's 
'sexual schema’ (1988) concept with the story of Lorena 
Bobbitt. A newspaper clipping reveals why, in June 1993, she 
chopped off her husbands’ penis. The documentation of this 
incident is complemented by a Calvin & Hobbes cartoon and 



quotes by womanizer Franz Kafka on the one and feminist 
Simone De Beauvoir on the other side. 
 
Many of Kosuth's text sources are combined in À Propos 
(Réflecteur de Réflecteur), 2004, a cross-referencing 
labyrinth of quotes by cultural theorists set in different 
fonts and affixed on glass panels back lit by white neon 
lights. Endorsed only by their initials, the work on first 
sight relies on the well-read viewer or guesswork, but this 
is not the point the artist tries to make. Instead it is a 
proliferation of Kosuth's ongoing attempt to dismantle fixed 
meaning and a visual representation of the theories' 
interdependence. 
 
A few days after the opening A last Parting Look (for C.D.), 
the artists first public work for London, was inaugurated in 
Leathermarket Street. Employing a text taken from Charles 
Dickens' first novel, 'Pickwick Papers' (1832), Kosuth is 
concluding with a glowing homage to this popular English 
writer. 
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